U.S. COURT OF FEDERAL CLAIMS Office of Special Masters 717 Madison Place, N.W. Washington, DC 20005

Chief Special Master Campbell-Smith

April 11, 2012

Dear Counsel and Friends of the Court:

This year's Judicial Conference of the United States Court of Federal Claims will be held on November 15, 2012, in Washington, D.C. There will be a joint session in the morning hearing from three new Federal Circuit judges, lunch and a reception at the Decatur House. Development of a vaccine breakout program is underway.

The Court's formal invitation, including registration details and full program description will be forthcoming. We will again have a website with up-to-date program and registration information. I look forward to seeing you in November.

Sincerely,

Patricia E. Campbell-Smith
Chief Special Master